
FRISCO, COLORADO NOVEMBER 7, 2016

Wooden Canoe HOA 
Wooden Canoe at Water Dance on Lake Dillon

Meeting Reminder 

Annual  
Homeowner 

Meeting 
Thursday, 

December 29, 2016 
at 1 PM in the 

Buffalo Room at 
County Commons

Pine Needle Scale Outbreak 
 You may have noticed the recent outbreak of scale on many of the pine 
trees in the neighborhood.  The Association is looking into treating our infested 
trees in the early spring of next year.  If you would like to be included in this 
treatment schedule, please contact our new HOA Manager, Mike Reed at email 
<reedproperties.com@gmail.com>  OR  (970) 468-0939  OR  Reed Property 
Management, 330 Dillon Ridge Way, Suite 8, P.O. Box 6481, Dillon CO 80435. 

 Pine needle scales produce two generations each year. Eggs hatch in late 
May through early June, and again in late July through August; emerging over a 
two week period. Crawlers move to mature needles and begin feeding, forming 
new armor. In three to five weeks adults emerge; males as winged adults and 
females as wingless. Once mating is complete, females grow for two more weeks 
and lay eggs underneath their armor. Eggs overwinter under the armor and 
emerge the following year to begin feeding.  In areas where there is one genera- 
tion per year, scales mature by the end of summer and lay overwintering eggs.


